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 22 July 2020 

 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
A30 Crowlas eastboud resurfacing and speed reduction scheme 
 
Highways England operates, maintains and improves England’s motorways and major A 
roads.  I’m writing to let you know about works in your area. 
 
The works 
Following consultation with local representatives, this scheme has been designed to 
improve safety in Crowlas by reducing speed through the village. Ahead of the main 
speed reduction works we’ll resurface 115m of the eastbound carriageway, at the 
approach to the junction with the B3309. Following this, we’ll install signs and road 
markings to reduce the speed limit from 40 mph to 30 mph through the village and 220m 
west of the village. We’ll enhance the village gateways to emphasise the new lower limit 
to traffic. 
 
The work will take place in 2 phases: 
 
Phase 1 - eastbound resurfacing  
5 and 6 August 2020 – Work will take place over the course of two nights.  We’ll begin 
work at 7pm in the evening and remove traffic management by 6am the following 
morning. On 5 August there will be some noise disturbance whilst the road surface is 
planed off and replaced, we aim to complete this by 11pm.  On 6 August we’ll replace 
high friction surfacing, lining and road markings. All work will be carried out under lane 
closures with 3-way temporary traffic lights in place. During this time there will be no 
access to/from the B3309, a locally signed diversion will be in place.  Please note: some 
road markings will not be reinstated until phase 2.   
 
Phase 2 – speed reduction works 
September 2020 - Work will take place overnight between the hours of 7pm and 6am 
the following morning, with noisiest works being completed by 11pm. We’ll replace and 
install additional signage and update road markings. We’ll also remove some lamp 
columns from the western approach to the village and enhance the village gateway posts 
to accentuate the new reduced speed limit through the village. Work will be carried out 
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under lane closures with temporary traffic lights and a convoy system in place.  Access 
for residents will be maintained at all times via our gatemen, although there may be a 
short delay depending upon our stage of works. 
   
Please accept our apologies in advance for any inconvenience these works will cause, 
we’ll make every effort to ensure the impact on the local community is kept to a minimum.  
We always aim to work to the programme, however unforseen circumstances, or adverse 
weather may mean changes to it.  We’ll keep you updated of changes in the programme 
via advance roadside warning signs. For up to date informationon on all our closures, 
please follow us on Twitter at @HighwaysSWEST  
 
If you have any questions or comments about the work, or would like further 
information, please contact Highways England Customer Contact Centre (open 24/7) 
on 0300 123 5000 or by email at: info@highwaysengland.co.uk  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Andrea McAllister 
Stakeholder Manager 
Highways England 
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